

P.O. Box 13231, 1700 N. Congress Ave. Austin, TX 78711-3231, www.twdb.texas.gov Phone (512) 463-7847, Fax (512) 475-2053

October 23, 2014

Mr. Luis Perez-Garcia, P.E. County of Webb 1000 Houston St. Laredo, TX 78040

Re: State Fiscal Year 2015 Drinking Water State Revolving Fund Application Invitation

Dear Mr. Perez-Garcia:

We are pleased to provide you this letter, which serves as official notice that the County of Webb is hereby invited to submit an application for funding to the Texas Water Development Board (TWDB) through the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund (DWSRF). The DWSRF provides attractive financing opportunities which will assist the County of Webb with reducing its project costs.

The invited proposed project is listed in the Intended Use Plan (IUP) as being eligible to receive funding as shown below:

Project Description	Water System Improvements
	Project
Eligible Phases	Planning & Design
Project Information Form Number	10488
Eligible Project Costs	\$8,535,625.50

Applications will be processed in a first-come, first-served manner based on the time the application is determined to be administratively complete. Application submittal guidance and the related application materials may be found on our website at <a href="https://www.twdb.texas.gov/financial/applications/">www.twdb.texas.gov/financial/applications/</a>.

A pre-application conference is essential to the application process and is a requirement of the DWSRF program. Please contact Tammie Brown, by phone at (512) 475-0580 or by e-mail at tammie.brown@twdb.texas.gov. She will be able to assist you with scheduling a meeting prior to your submission of the application.

Mr. Luis Perez-Garcia, P.E. October 23, 2014 Page 2

Jo Dawn Bornal

We look forward to working with the County of Webb on its project. Please contact Matthew Schmidt, Program Coordinator, by phone at (512) 463-8321 or by email at <a href="matthew.schmidt@twdb.texas.gov">matthew.schmidt@twdb.texas.gov</a>, should you have any concerns or questions.

Sincerely,

Jo Dawn Bomar, Director Program Administration and Reporting Water Supply and Infrastructure

cc: Tammie Brown